
Notice of Public Hearing 
 
The New Mexico Law Enforcement Academy (NMLEA) Board will hold a public hearing to allow public comment 
on the proposed amendment of Title 10 Public Safety and Law Enforcement, Chapter 29 Law Enforcement 
Academy of the New Mexico Administrative Code.  The Board is proposing amendments to the following:  10.29.1 
NMAC General Provisions, 10.29.4 NMAC Instructor Certifications, and 10.29.10 NMAC Public Safety 
Telecommunicator Minimum Standards of Training.  The hearing will be held on Friday, May 12, 2017, from 9:00 
a.m. to 12:00 p.m., at the New Mexico Law Enforcement Academy (NMLEA) Main Building, Classroom 6B, 4491 
Cerrillos Road, Santa Fe, NM. 
 
The proposed regulations changes are available on the NMLEA Board’s website at: 
http://nmlea.dps.state.nm.us/index.php/lea-board/.  Individuals wishing to testify, or who wish to request a copy of 
the proposed regulations, should contact: Layla Reyes at the New Mexico Law Enforcement Academy, 4491 
Cerrillos Road, Santa Fe, NM 87507, or by calling 505-827-9255. 
 
If you are a person with a disability and you require this information in an alternative format, or you require a 
special accommodation to participate in any NMLEA public hearing, program, or service, please contact: Layla 
Reyes at the New Mexico Law Enforcement Academy.  The Academy requests at least a 10-day advance notice to 
provide requested alternative formats and special accommodations. 
 
Individuals who do not wish to attend the hearing may submit written comments which must be received by 4:30 
p.m. on Friday, May 5, 2017.  Please send comments to: 
 
New Mexico Law Enforcement Academy 
c/o Layla Reyes - NMAC 
4491 Cerrillos Road 
Santa Fe, New Mexico  87507 
 
You may also send comments electronically to:  laylad.reyes@state.nm.us 
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